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Operations Memorandum 091203 stated that instructions would be issued when additional 
guidance was received from the Food and Nutrition Service on whether CAOs are required to 
restore SNAP benefits to households in which temporary census income was counted. 
 
Are CAOs required to restore benefits to SNAP households in which income from temporary 
Census Employment was counted? 

Response By: Bureau of Policy  Date:02/22/10 

Yes. Income from temporary employment from the United States Census Bureau should not have 
been counted in determining the SNAP benefit beginning December 2009. If the CAO discovers 
that a loss of benefits has occurred because temporary Census income was counted after 
December 1, 2009, the CAO must automatically restore benefits without requiring the household 
to request restored benefits. See SNAP Handbook Chapter 581, Restoring Benefits.  

All SNAP households with temporary Census income should be reviewed at SAR and Renewal 
to determine if a loss of benefits occurred and if supplemental benefits should be issued.  
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